

FRAZIER SCHOOL DISTRICT

William R. Henderson III, Ed. D., Superintendent bhenderson@fraziersd.org

Kevin W. Mildren, Business Manager kmildren@fraziersd.org Amanda Law, Director of Special Education alaw@fraziersd.org

December 4, 2020

Dear Parent and Guardians,

This letter is to inform you that we were notified this week of two more positive COVID-19 cases within our district. One confirmed case at the elementary school and one at the high school. These individuals tested over the holiday break and did not return to the district. While working in conjunction with the Pennsylvania Department of Health, it was determined that no close contact occurred regarding these cases.

COVID-19 is a disease that is capable of rapidly spreading person-to-person. People infected are capable of exposing others to COVID-19 even if their symptoms are mild, such as a cough, or even if they are asymptomatic. Additionally, exposure is possible by touching a surface or object that has the virus on it and then touching one's mouth, nose, or eyes. Symptoms of COVID-19 may include fever, cough, shortness of breath, chills, repeated shaking, muscle pain, headache, sore throat, fatigue, congestion or runny nose, diarrhea, nausea/vomiting, and new loss of taste or smell. Older adults and people who have serious chronic medical conditions are at a higher risk for serious illness.

If your child develops symptoms of COVID-19 as stated above, it is extremely important that you do not send your child to school and contact your local health care provider.

The Frazier School District is concerned about the health and well-being of you, your family and the general public during this outbreak. We understand that this is a difficult time, and that some individuals may need additional support during this period. Please reach out to us if you or your family need additional assistance regarding this correspondence.

Sincerely,

William R. Henderson III, Ed.D.